Opportunity Mosquito Control Board

Anaconda Country Club

June 15, 2022

6:00 p.m.

Present: Linda McGillen, Pete Reisenauer, Sandi Wenger, Commissioner Paul Smith

Guests: Paul McGillen, Commissioner Terry Vermeire

Meeting called to order at 6:17 p.m. Minutes for June 15, 2021 approved as written.

Current fund balance is \$16,803.10; outstanding bill of \$3070.50 for 2020/2021,

For this year, we will not be using a larvacide because the cost is too high. We will be fogging as in past years.

Commissioner Vermeire lead a discussion on the origination of the Opportunity Mosquito District. He has been researching both districts and is still searching for dates for the West Valley District. According to MCA there are two mosquito districts: Opportunity and the rest of ADLC. He is trying to locate documents for the creation of the West Valley District.

He also asked for a copy of our DEQ certificate. Linda stated the district has never had one but would contact John Semple to get one.

He reminded the board that copies of minutes must be filed with the Commission office within five business days of meetings and a report to the Commission must be made annually. Linda stated that we will report in September after the summer's spraying.

Commissioner Vermeire suggested that we have a joint meeting with the West Valley and Opportunity boards and include John Semple. Commissioner Vermeire will set that up.

Next meeting will be in September.

Meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

Sandi Wenger

Secretary